

The Hon. Robert Borsak MLC

Parliament of New South Wales Legislative Council Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party



22 August 2017

The Hon. Brad Hazzard MP Minister for Health GPO Box 5341 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Facsimile: (02) 9339 5506

Dear Minister,

Temora Obstetrics Theatre Closure

I'm writing on a matter of urgency, concerning the proposed closure of the obstetrics theatre at Temora Hospital on August 31. My office has been contacted by concerned citizens of the local area who received the news after doctors were informed of the proposed closure on August 14. The closure would mean that women requiring caesarean section deliveries will need to travel as far as Young, Cootamundra or Wagga Wagga.

Minister, your Government has a reported \$4.5 billion budget surplus; surely there is ample funding available for this vital service to remain open.

Unlike some rural communities, Temora has the capability to perform caesarean section deliveries. I am advised that three GP obstetricians live in the township, two of whom are qualified to perform caesarean sections.

My concern is that if this proposed closure goes ahead, these doctors will have to seek employment elsewhere to maintain their skills. If these doctors have to leave town that means Temora will also lose two GPs.

I know that rural health services are a priority for your Government, so I hope you can intervene without delay. Attached is my letter to the Murrumbidgee LHD CEO on this matter.

Phone: 02 9230 2850 Fax: 02 9230 2613

email: robert.borsak@parliament.nsw.gov.au

I seek your most urgent response.

Yours sincerely,

The Hon. Robert Borsak MLC

Member of Legislative Council

Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party

cc. The Chief Executive, Murrumbidgee LHD



The Hon. Robert Borsak MLC

Parliament of New South Wales Legislative Council Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party



22 August 2017

Ms Jill Ludford Chief Executive Officer Murrumbidgee Local Health District Locked Bag 10 Wagga Wagga NSW 2650

Facsimile: (02) 6933 9188

Dear Ms Ludford,

Temora Obstetrics Theatre Closure

I'm writing on a matter of urgency, concerning the proposed closure of the obstetrics theatre at Temora Hospital on August 31. My office has been contacted by concerned citizens of the local area who received the news after doctors were informed of the proposed closure on August 14. The closure would mean that women requiring caesarean section deliveries will need to travel as far as Young, Cootamundra or Wagga Wagga.

Since the New South Wales Government has a reported \$4.5 billion budget surplus; surely there is ample funding available for this vital service to remain open.

Unlike some rural communities, Temora has the capability to perform caesarean section deliveries. I am advised that three GP obstetricians live in the township, two of whom are qualified to perform caesarean sections.

My concern is that if this proposed closure goes ahead, these doctors will have to seek employment elsewhere to maintain their skills. If these doctors have to leave town that means Temora will also lose two GPs.

Phone: 02 9230 2850 **Fax:** 02 9230 2613

email: robert.borsak@parliament.nsw.gov.au

I know that rural health services are a priority for your Government, so I hope you can intervene without delay. Attached is my letter to the Minister for Health on this matter.

I seek your most urgent response.

Yours sincerely,

The Hon. Robert Borsak MLC
Member of Legislative Council
Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party

cc. Brad Hazzard MP, Minister for Health

ApeosPort-IV C4430

Transmission Report

G3-ID

+61 2 9230 2613

Local Name Company Logo

SFP

Date & Time: 22/08/2017 10:15

Page: 1(Last Page)

The job has been sent. Original Size: A4



The Hon. Robert Borsak MLC

Parliament of New South Wales Legislative Council Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party



22 August 2017

The Hon. Brad Hazzard MP Minister for Health GPO Box 5341 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Facsimile: (02) 9339 5506

Dear Minister,

I'm writing on a matter of urgency, concerning the proposed closure of the obstetrics theatre at Ternora Hospital on August 31. My office has been contacted by concerned citizens of the local area who received the news after doctors were informed of the proposed closure on August 14. The closure would mean that women requiring caesarean section deliveries will need to travel as far as Young, Cootamundra or Wagga Wagga.

Minister, your Government has a reported \$4.5 billion budget surplus; surely there is ample funding available for this vital service to remain open.

Unlike some rural communities, Temora has the capability to perform caesarean section deliveries. I am advised that three GP obstetricians live in the township, two of whom are qualified to perform caesarean sections.

My concern is that if this proposed closure goes ahead, these doctors will have to seek employment elsewhere to maintain their skills. If these doctors have to leave town that means Temora will also lose two GPs.

I know that rural health services are a priority for your Government, so I hope you can intervene without delay. Attached is my letter to the Murrumbidgee LHO CEO on this matter.

I seek your most urgent response.

The Hon, Robert Borsak MLC Shooters Fishers and Farmers Party

cc. The Chief Executive, Murrumbidgee LHD

Parliament House

Phone: 02 9230 2850 Fax: 02 9230 2613

Macquarie St SYDNEY NSW 2000

amail: robert.borsak@oarliament.nsw.gov.au Pages

Job

Remote Station

Start Date & Time

Duration

Protocol

Contents

Status

0398 00293395506

8-22; 10:14

57 Secs

2/2

EÇM

Completed